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Dear Families,

 

This ‘lockdown’ is challenging for everyone in our community. 

 

Please be assured that our teachers are doing all they can to support and provide engaging

activities for our students. If you have any questions,  please email your child’s class teacher

between the hours of 8am and 4pm and they will get back to you in a timely manner.

 

I request that you correspond with our sta� in a respectful manner. Our sta� also have

families that they are supporting during this di�cult time.

 

Hope is a beautiful thing. It gives us peace and strength, and keeps us going when all

seems lost.

(Julie Donner Andersen)

 

Sta�ng News

I would like to congratulate Carssa Bright on her teaching appointment at Our Lady’s in

Surrey Hills. Mrs Bright will commence her new appointment on Monday 9th August.
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This time has been pushed back to hopefully provide her class with some face to face

teaching days before she leaves Holy Family.

 

On behalf of our community I would like to thank Mrs Bright for the care and passion that she

has displayed during her many years at Holy Family.

 

I wish her all the best in her new school and hope that she will have fond memories of being

part of our Holy Family community.

 

I am pleased to announce that we have employed Juliette Foenander as a classroom teacher

for 5/6BG. Ms Foenander will join Holy Family School on Monday 9th August and she will

work from Tuesday-Friday in 5/6FG.

 

She has worked at Wesley College, St Joan of Arc Brighton and St Paul the Apostle North

Endeavour Hills. Ms Foenander joins our school with over 17 years experience in primary

education.

 

Parents and Friends Committee 

Our Parents and Friends Committee met on Tuesday night.

Unfortunately we have had to postpone our ‘Olympic Trivia’ evening due to the current

COVID-19 situation.

 

Cabrini Emergency

Our school is now a�liated with Cabrini Emergency Department. This means that students

from our school will receive a 50% discounted attendance fee when presenting at the Alan,

Ada and Eva Selwyn Emergency department.

To claim the discount, parents need to notify Cabrini ED reception sta� of our school

membership.



Date Announcement of the Holy Family Trivia Night

As you are aware, due to the extension of Victoria’s lockdown we have had to postpone our

trivia night this Saturday.

We are excited to announce that we have secured a new date with our trivia host on Saturday

13th November 2021

We have some amazing prizes and a fun night planned so we hope that you can all still

attend.

New ticket sale date will be announced soon so stay tuned.

For those people that have already purchased tickets please email and let us know if you

would like a full refund or would like to carry it over to this new date .

hfmw2021@gmail.com

 

Thank you,

Holy Family P&F

 

Term Three Class Masses

Our students will attend weekly Mass on Friday with Father Justel and their class teacher.

This is dependent on COVID restrictions.

 9.15 Mass (Friday)

Week 3 (30 July) 5/6D and 5/6YW

Week 4 (6 August) 5/6P and 3/4DG

Week 5 (13 August) 3/4S and Prep

Week 6 (20 August) Year 4 Eucharist Re�ection Day

Week 7 (27 August) 3/4M and 3/4S

Week 8 (3 September) 3/4DG and 1/2WK

Week 9 (10 September) Buddies and Preps

Week 10 (17 September) No Mass



School Closure Days - 2021 

Our School Closure Days for the remainder of 2021 will be -

Monday 1st November (Report Preparation)

Friday 26th November (2022 Planning)

Stay safe and well over the weekend,

Julie David (Principal)

Holy Family Enrolments for Prep 2022

 School Open Day

Let your neighbours, friends and relatives know that 2022 enrolments are OPEN.

Early enrolment assists us greatly with 2022 planning.

EVERY DAY IS OPEN DAY

Tours are also available on any school day throughout the year by appointment.

We request that parents already with children in the school enrol as early as possible.

‘Unexplained Student Absence’ - Notifying the School O�ce of Student Absences 

It is essential that parents contact the school either by phone, from 8am, via email -

o�ce@hfmw.catholic.edu.au, or via the Skoolbag App, if your child will be absent from

school.  Parents who do not contact the school will be phoned throughout the day seeking

clarity on the whereabouts of their child.   

As a means of saving our administration team from making multiple phone calls we ask that

parents contact the school to advise of student absences.  If a child is to be absent for a

number of days then parents are asked to advise the class teacher of an extended time of

absence.  This may be applicable to family holidays, extended periods of illness etc. 

This process has been put in place as a matter of safety for the children in our care. We

thank parents for your support of this new procedure.  



This week is one of my favourite Gospel passages, Jesus feeds the 5000. When writing this

re�ection, I wanted to look beyond the idea of food and that the people were nourished

through one of Jesus’ most known miracles. Let’s look beyond the loaves and �shes, we all

know that part of the story. Let’s instead look a little deeper and discover a new hero that we

can all learn from. While Jesus performed the miracle which fed the people it could only

occur with someone who was brave enough to share their belongings and trust in Jesus’

message. 

 

Who was this hero you might ask? A young person! They made the decision to share their

own food with a crowd of people. The young person is an example for us all, they are the one

who made a di�erence!!

 

As a teacher, one of my greatest joys is seeing the little people in my class ‘make a di�erence’

everyday in ways that we as adults often forget with our peers. While we as adults are often

teaching our little people how to act and treat others we often underestimate their courage,

authentic goodness and kindness that we can learn from. 

This week I ask you to thank God for the blessings we see in our little people. To take on

some of their courage to seek out new friends, to help those in need and to share their love

in the world around them. 

 

I am guilty of often looking at Jesus as the main �gure in this story, but from today onwards I

am going to make a conscious e�ort to remember the young person who had courage and
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belief when others felt they couldn’t share. 

Eucharist Information night

We are still planning for Eucharist to go ahead as planned. Please see the information

attached for the upcoming family information night. If changes need to happen we will be in

contact.



 

 

Date Announcement of the Holy Family Trivia Night
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As you are aware, due to the extension of Victoria’s lockdown we have had to postpone our

trivia night this Saturday.

 

We are excited to announce that we have secured a new date with our trivia host on Saturday

13th November 2021

 

We have some amazing prizes and a fun night planned so we hope that you can all still

attend.

 

New ticket sale date will be announced soon so stay tuned.

 

For those people that have already purchased tickets please email and let us know if you

would like a full refund or would like to carry it over to this new date .

 

hfmw2021@gmail.com

 

Thank you,

Holy Family P&F



Jump Rope for Heart kicks o� this term!     

Jump Rope for Heart is a fantastic physical activity and fundraising program that has been

run by the Heart Foundation for over 36 years. It’s a great way for your child to keep �t and

learn new skills, but it also helps raise funds for vital heart research and education programs.

 

Since Jump Rope for Heart started in 1983, schools like ours have raised more than $104

million for the Heart Foundation’s lifesaving work. 

 

It’s important you register your child online , so they can receive the full bene�ts of the

program and participate in online fundraising, simply follow the link below to get started.

www.jumprope.org.au/parents 

 

Students will be skipping throughout the term in PE lessons and during lunch/recess breaks,

during this time you can share their online fundraising page with family and friends to help
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raise money for this great cause.

 

We will hold our school Jump O� Day on Friday August 13th, this will mark the end of the

program and is a chance for everyone to come together to skip and show o� their newly

learned skills. More details about the Jump O� Day will be available closer to the date.

Thank you for supporting the Jump Rope for Heart program!

 

Division Cross Country

We had 16 students qualify for the Division Cross Country held at Jells Park on Wednesday

July 14. Congratulations to all that competed. Special mention to the following students who

�nished Top 12 and have now quali�ed for the Regional Championships.

Dylan Harris 2nd 

Jack Beasley 4th

Sebastian Filice 7th

 

We wish them all the best for their next round of competition
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